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Good Morning Sarah,
 
Hope you had a great weekend. Kerry was able to send me a copy of the
spreadsheet I created with all the receipts I was able to find.
 
Please let me know if you have any further questions.
 
Best,
Stephanie Doradea 
Business Manager | Visit Bastrop
1408 B Chestnut Street, Bastrop, TX 78602 
Cell: 760.712.2410 | Direct: 512.332.8994 
stephanie@visitbastrop.com
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Good Afternoon Sarah,
 
I hope this email finds you well. I wanted to follow up on our conversation to provide you
with some documentation that solidifies what I was trying to explain during our meeting in
regards to excessive spending by our previous CEO.  
 
In 2019, our board of directors met at Hyatt Regency Lost Pines Resort and Spa, a
beautiful 4-diamond property here in Bastrop, for a strategic planning session. Overnight
accommodations were secured for our entire board for the two-day event.
Susan also gave the board and staff personalized bags with “Pieces of Vermont” as a gift
from her to all of us sharing her favorite pieces of Vermont with us. However, Visit Bastrop
paid for them.
 
The documents attached detail the 2019 Visit Bastrop Strategic Planning Meeting
spending. In total, over $20K was spent for the board and Susan to vacation for two-days
while only working a total of eight-hours. Amongst all of the invoices, I also noticed a
personal spa service that slid through for $169.
 
I am attaching a copy of the agenda for the meeting, the invoices for the purchases and the
excel spreadsheet that calculates the totals. If I had time to do this all day, I could likely find
you many examples, this is just one that I remember specifically.
 
Please let me know if you have any questions.
 

Ashton LaFuente 
Director of Marketing | Visit Bastrop
1408 B Chestnut Street, Bastrop, TX 78602 
Cell: 512.308.5231 | Direct: 512.332.8993
ashton@visitbastrop.com
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Visit Bastrop Strategic Planning Meeting 2019

Hyatt Lost Pines Accommodations/Food & Beverage $14,022.12
The Vermont Bowl Company (cheese boards) $951.72
Misc Hyatt Expenses charged to room $306.14 (Hyatt expenese on one folio ($475.41)
Hyatt Lost Pines Personal Spa Services $169.00
Lands End Canvas Bags (embroidered) $1,048.00
Vermont Country Store (cookies & crackers) $652.40
Daikin Farms (Vermont Cheddar Cheese) $1,050.28
Smugglers Notch Vermont Vodka $904.00
Vermont Teddy Bears $1,417.18

$20,520.84
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Good Afternoon Sarah,
Hope this email finds you well. I wasn’t sure if you were still conducting the
investigation or if you had concluded your findings. However, I wanted to follow
up from our interview earlier this month. Were you able to receive the document I
created with the food expenses from our Board of Directors?
Also, I found a few check stubs I thought you may be interested in looking at.
Rick Brackett was the gentleman that was on our Board of Directors (before my
time) who was also in a romantic relationship with Susan. The checks written to
Anthony Hurst and Jesse Montez were for donation requests put out via the city
to help (former) employees in their hardships. Ashton may have more information
on these two. I also added two carbon copies of checks that may be of interest.
Thank you so much for your time. I appreciate all your help.
Best,
Stephanie Doradea 
Business Manager | Visit Bastrop
1408 B Chestnut Street, Bastrop, TX 78602 
Cell: 760.712.2410 | Direct: 512.332.8994 
stephanie@visitbastrop.com
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